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West Auckland District Tramping Club 

November2017 
Newsletter no.447 

 

Well the highlight of my past month would have to be participating in the Auckland (half) Marathon. The 

low point would have to be hobbling around on crutches thereafter and attending physio sessions!! Thus 
the reason you have not seen me out tramping of late. It’s certainly a different league to the Round the 

Bays fun runI discovered! Great atmosphere however with 14,000 participants and a superbly well 

organised.  I know I came nowhere near matching the times of our marathon megastars Annette & 
George (is there anything that guy is not good at??), but I didn’t disgrace myself with managing to run the 

entire 21kms in a time of 2 hours and 8 minutes. The average time was 2 hours 20 minutes. Running a 

half marathon has been on my bucket list for quite some time, so thought I had better get it out of the way 

before I got too old! Anyone who knows me will be well impressed that I managed to drag myself out of 
bed for numerous predawn training runs, even when it was cold and drizzly. 

Next Saturday night’s (18
th
) proposed dinner & movie at Ryder’s private movie house has received a 

good response. If you have been thinking of coming along, but just have not got around to registering, 
there is still time. The more the merrier. Friends and family welcome.  Contact Geoff Yates if interested ASAP. 

Jim Morrow gave us another interesting talk at our last club night, this time on his recent trip to Antarctica and the islands off South 

America. He is such an interesting guy and very entertaining. Do come along next Monday (20
th

) to hear our very own Louis 
Segedin recount his recent epic walk across Europe. It made me tired just thinking about it!  

If you are in the Henderson area there is an interesting photographic exhibition of the historic Huia Dam constructed between 1925 

& 1929 at the library (West Auckland Research Centre). The Huia Dam is a landmark we pass regularly on our Waitakere walks, so 

good to learn a little more of its history. Another interesting exhibit of interest to trampers is an exhibition at the Arataki Centre on 

tramping, past, present and future. Also at the display are banners highlighting 3 or 4 tramping clubs in the Auckland area, 

including our club. Let’s hope that creates some interest.  John’s listing of upcoming tramps in the Western Leader has created 

fresh interest which is great. He is also advising “Wilderlife” of upcoming trips. Wilderlife is an online forum that brings together the 
NZ outdoor community with what’s one in the backcountry, news & views. Check it out at  https://wilderlife.nz/ 

I did a First Aid refresher course a couple of weeks ago. I couple of the noteworthy points that came out of it were: 

 There are some good APPs that could be very handy to have on your phone such as the St Johns CPR app & AED 

(defibrillator) locators. (Did you know that all McDonalds, Z service states and ASB banks have defibrillators - I didn’t)  
 Performing CPR will not restart the heart, but will keep the organs alive until help arrives. 

 A burn can be compared with a boiled egg. eg, when we run it under the cold tap we think it is cold. When we go to peel it, 

we find underneath it is still hot, so we run it under the cold tap again. When we then try cutting into it, we find the egg is 

still hot, a scolding 45 degrees in fact. That is why you need to run water over a burn for at least 20 minutes, long after the 

skin feels cold.  

 For burns running water is more important than coldness of water.  

 
While not wanting to detract from our excellent program Louis S puts together for us, you might like to check out the November 
Waiheke Walking week at www.waihekewalkingfestival.org 

The club is heading back to Kaipara Sculpture Park on the 17
th

 of December for our end of year BBQ, so be sure to keep that date 
free. 

A big shout out to Maureen Fletcher from your tramping club family. Get well soon Maureen – Bruce only knows how to cook beans 
on toast, so he needs you home ASAP!   

I’m about to head away to Nepal next week for a couple of weeks on a rather impromptu trip (knees willing!), so catch you on the 
trail on my return. 

Peter 
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Activities 

 
15 November                     Wednesday Walk  - French Bay 

7.00pm 
 
Meet at French Bay & we will do a bush circuit to Titirangi Beach & return 
then take the PLUNGE!! Dare you to!! 
 
 
 
Leader:   Marcia Clark        P: 8174079 
 

 

 
18 November                Ryders Theatre – Dinner & Movie 

7.00pm 
 

“Pride”  isa2014 British LGBT-related historical comedy-
drama film written by Stephen Beresford and directed 
by Matthew Warchus. It was screened as part of the Directors' 
Fortnight section of the 2014 Cannes Film Festival, where it 
won the Queer Palm award. Writer Stephen Beresford said a 
stage musical adaptation involving director Matthew Warchus is 
being planned.  

The film was nominated for the Golden Globe Award for Best 
Motion Picture – Musical or Comedy and for the BAFTA for Best 
British Film, Best Actress in a Supporting Role for Imelda 
Staunton and for Outstanding Debut by a British Writer, Director 
or Producer. 

 
Cost: $30.00 which includes dinner & movie. BYO drink and glasses. The club will supply Dessert. 
 
Please pay direct to WADTC bank account 12-3034-0697604-00&use your name &”Movie” as reference.  
 
Leader: Geoff Yates    P: 09 810 8456     E: yatesfamily13@gmail.com 

 

 
19 November                 North Shore Coastal 
8.30am at Glen Eden 
 
Grade: Moderate 
 
Fare: $6  members $11 non members 
 
Join Jill for a scenic walk north starting Browns Bay car park at the 
beach, heading north to lovely Long Bay and return. A mixture of coastal 
walking, clifftops and regional parks. 
 
Please advise leader if intending to go straight to Browns Bay car park. 
Be there at 9.30.  (If anyone is able to do the Glen Eden paperwork, 
please contact the leader, it would save her an out of the way detour). 
 
Leader: Jill Dingle P: 0212945700E: jill.dingle@gmail.com 
 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_LGBT-related_films
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_historical_drama_films
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy-drama
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Comedy-drama
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stephen_Beresford
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Matthew_Warchus
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Directors%27_Fortnight
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Directors%27_Fortnight
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/2014_Cannes_Film_Festival
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Queer_Palm
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Golden_Globe_Award_for_Best_Motion_Picture_%E2%80%93_Musical_or_Comedy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Golden_Globe_Award_for_Best_Motion_Picture_%E2%80%93_Musical_or_Comedy
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Best_British_Film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Best_British_Film
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Best_Actress_in_a_Supporting_Role
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Imelda_Staunton
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Imelda_Staunton
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Outstanding_Debut_by_a_British_Writer,_Director_or_Producer
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/BAFTA_Award_for_Outstanding_Debut_by_a_British_Writer,_Director_or_Producer
mailto:yatesfamily13@gmail.com
mailto:jill.dingle@gmail.com
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20 November                Club Night     Louis  Segedin 
7.30pmKelstonCommunity Centre Cnr Great North Road &Awaroa Road 
 
This club night is a must and an inspiration as Louis will be talking about 
his recent trip and huge trek across the alps.   
How many pairs of boots did he go through?? 
Members $2 contribution please. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

22 November            Wednesday Walk  New Lynn/Glen Eden 
7.00pm 
 
Meet at the end of Pamela Place & Annette will take us for a stroll around New Lynn through to Glen Eden & return. 
Afterwards a refreshing cuppa. 
 
Leader:   Annette Ellis                                    
 

 

26 November              Three Dams & a Bit of History         
8.30am 
 
Grade: Moderate 
 
Fare: $5 members $10 non members 
 
Timing: 5-6 hrs 
 
Upper Nihotupu Dam Road, Christies Track, Upper Huia Dam Track. 
 
Featuring waterfalls, a bush tramway, a disused auxiliary dam, two 
working dams and some interesting tracks with an air of remoteness in 
parts. 
 
Leader:John Miller   P:  6220436   E: jmiller1954@gmail.com 
 
 

 

29 November         Wednesday Walk  - Green Bay-Blockhouse Bay 

7.00pm 
 
Meet at Green Bay domain, soccer field on Cliff View Drive Green Bay at 7 pm and we 
will do a circuit to Blockhouse Bay and back. 
 
Leader:   Denise Vazey        P: 0273290052 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:jmiller1954@gmail.com
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03 December              Henderson Valley 

8.30am 
 
Grade: Moderate 
 
Timing: 4+ hours 
 
Fare: $4 members $8 non members 
 

Henderson Valley – starting Opanuku Rd  

We will be covering the Sharp Bush track and Mountain Rd, then Fairy Falls 
track, Scenic Drive, Spragg Bush, Scenic Drive to Filter track, Opanuku 
Track, Mountain Rd and back to Sharp Bush track. 

A guaranteed good walk in the Waitakeres 

 

Leader:  Colin Spencer    P: 8385706      E: bronspen@gmail.com 
 
 
 

06 December                 Wednesday Walk - TBA 

7.00pm 
 

Please keep an eye on our website for details. 
 
 
 
 

10 December                 Whites Beach to Anawhata 

8.30am 
 
Grade: Difficult 
 
Timing: 5+ hours 
 
Fare: $6 members $11 non members 
 
 
From North Piha to Whites Beach and over the coastal rocks to 
Anawhata. There will be some rock climbing and rough ground to cover 
so good strong footwear will be needed. Low tide is 10am so bring a towel 
if you wish to wet your feet! 
 
 
Leader:  Val Ellis      P: 817 6813 
 
 
 
 

11 December                  Christmas Club Night      
7.30pmKelstonCommunity Centre Cnr Great North Road &Awaroa Road 
 
Join us for our last club night of the year. (Remember it’s a week earlier than 
normal). 
Following on from the success of last years “guess who I am baby photo”, please 
bring along your favourite tramping photo for our board with a brief description of 
where it is. Then tell us the story behind the photo and why it is so special to you. 
We will have a couple of other activities, nibbles and drink to get you in the spirit of 
Christmas. 

mailto:bronspen@gmail.com
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13 December             Wednesday Walk  -  TBA 
7.00pm 
 

Please keep an eye on our website for details. 
 

 

17 December        Christmas Picnic - Kaipara Coast Sculpture Gardens 
10am (Glen Eden or 11am at gardens) 
 
Fare: $10 + $8 admission 
 
The club will revisit the weird and wacky world of sculptures at the 
wonderful Kaipara Coast Sculpture Gardens at Kaukapakapa. 
The club will put on a BBQ and supply the meat. Please bring a plate to 
share and your own drink, plate, cup, cutlery and a seat. 
The venue is under cover, so don't let the hint of rain put you off. 
Either meet at Glen Eden for car pooling or go straight to destination 
(also known as the Kaipara Garden Centre 4km north of Kaukapakapa 
village). 
www.sculpturegardens.co.nz 
 
Feel free to bring family, but in the interests of helping with the planning, please email Peter to RSVP. 
 
Leader: Leader: Peter Tuohy   P: 8283274, 0274389944   E: tait@slingshot.co.nz 
 

 

20 December                   Wednesday Walk  - TBA 

7.00pm 
 

Please keep an eye on our website for details. 
 
 
 

 
 

Leaders can now check various track conditions before a tramp via this link: 
 

http://www.doc.govt.nz/parks-and-recreation/places-to-go/auckland/alerts 

Trip Reports 

Mercer Bay 15 October   Leader Jill Dingle  

We had a good turnout at Glen Eden and then 3 more met us at the beginning of the 

tramp at the radar station, at the end of Log race road out Piha way. Thanks to all the 

drivers for getting us there. 

The plan was to take a leisurely tramp down to Karekare and back again doing a 

figure eight and taking in the views. Out on the TeAhua Point; at the pa site the Maori 

Woman carving was looking weathered in the sun and far below the Tasman was 

covered in white caps. From there we made our way carefully down the ski slope like 

Ahuahu track-(poles would have been a good help) and it was sunny and sheltered 

with lots of bird sound and many other walkers out. Some of our group had not been 

to the waterfall and so it would have been rude not view Kitekite and take time for a 

few photos before lunch at Karekare park. I had to be home early in the pm and so we 

started out climb back up around midday via Comans track and then on to the top end 

http://www.sculpturegardens.co.nz/
mailto:tait@slingshot.co.nz
http://www.doc.govt.nz/parks-and-recreation/places-to-go/auckland/alerts
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of Ahuahu onto Log race road.  

I enjoyed the workout and the company of 14 others on the day and meeting new prospective members Eleanor 

Hughes( 3
rd

 tramp) and Denise Lim. 

 

 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 

Northland    Labour Weekend  20-23 October  

 

Making a change from tramping and in the interests of having a bit of variety in our club, our Labour Weekend was 

one of pedal power rather than foot power with a weekend of cycling based at the lovely Bay of Islands. 

As usual the non-workers headed off early to avoid the 

long weekend rush and the workers followed up late into 

the night. Our accommodation at the Waitangi Holiday 

Park was lovely and excellent value for money. Our 

intended leader Bruce was unable to attend as planned, 

so we were largely left to our own devices and to what 

we got up to. 

We decided to take advantage of the good weather on 

the Saturday (in case it changed) and did a rather long 

and car shuttle which enabled us to ride from Lake 

Okaihau to Horeke on the Hokianga Harbour the easy 

way – ie downhill.  What a fabulous ride, one of the best 

I can recall riding. Very scenic on a well formed track 

overlooking the Puketi Forest and alongside the Utakara 

River.  We left our cars at the Horeke pub, thinking that 

would be a perfect destination to aim for. On arrival the 

pub at the end of a 1200m boardwalk was doing a good trade with most of the punters being cyclist. These back 

country cycleways have gone a long way to reviving rural New Zealand. We also spent time exploring the nearby 

Mangunga Mission house with all its fascinating history. I’m surprised it is not better known. Witnessing the largest 

signing of the Treaty of Waitangi in the country took place here, with over 70 chiefs adding their assent before a crowd 

of up to 3,000 people would have been quite a site. There is a lovely cemetery there too with a lovely outlook over the 

Hokianga Harbour. After a refreshing drink at the Horeke pub some of us visited the Wairere bolders before returning 

to Paihia. 
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On Sunday, after an early morning stroll along the beautiful foreshore, we headed for Opua for a cycle towards 

Kawakawa. While the club has visited this area previously, only sections of the track were open then. Now the path is 

open all the way from Opua to Horkeke 87kms away. The 

ride from Opua is very easy and flat, although possibly a bit 

harder when you encounter several punctures as poor 

Eleanor did. Having made good time getting to Kawakawa, 

we cycled onward past Morewa until we found a nice spot for 

lunch before retracing our steps, finishing the day at the 

Hunter Star pub, rubbing shoulders with the locals. (actually 

we felt a little out of place!)  No trip to Kawakawa would be 

complete without a visit to the world famous Hundertwasser 

toilets. In the evening it was great to catch up with former club 

member for dinner at the local RSA Steve Newson and 

partner Shirley who now call Paihia home and are enjoying 

life away from the big smoke. 

Monday dawned cloudy and with the forecast bad weather 

arriving as we were making plans for the day, it did not take much convincing to abandon cycling for the day and leave 

some “unfinished business” for another time and we headed back to Auckland. 

Great weekend and hope newbie Eleanor enjoyed her first away weekend. We certainly enjoyed her company. If you 

are looking for an easy cycle, this is well worth checking out. www.twincoastcycletrail.kiwi.nz 

Present were: Peter Tuohy, Louis Allerby, Eleanor Hughes, Sue Russell, Brian Kettle, Christine Major, Cathy Gong & 

Ian Wong.  

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 

Great Barrier Island – Aotea Track 3-5 November Leader Christine Major 

With - at long last - a second hut on Great Barrier/Aotea here was a chance to do multiday backpacking on 

spectacular Great Barrier Island. Our original plan was thwarted by the closure of most of the Forest Road Track and 

we chose to follow an itinerary proposed by DOC instead. 

Seven out of eight arrived in time to board the tiny plane for the 

half-hour flight above low lying cloud with the only view of note 

being a vast stretch of beaches as we came in to land. After 

gathering Liana (who had arrived the day before) and making 

arrangements for our missing friend, we shuttled up to the Windy 

Canyon track where we started walking amidst the towering 

volcanic pinnacles about 10am. A sheltered spot was chosen for 

morning tea in the vicinity of the “lookout”, the exact location of 

which was not particularly identifiable in the low cloud but we had 

enough visibility to see Whangapoua Estuary to the north on 

occasion.  

After climbing steadily for less time than I remembered we were upon the series of ladders and steps leading up to the 

summit which protect the black petrel/taiko and their nests from 

being disturbed by trampers. All the vegetation in this lush cloud 

forest was dripping and cloud encased us on the viewing platform 

atop Mt Hobson/Hirakimata. An even longer sodden chain of 

staircases led us down out of the damp.  

Even more than the Palmers Track of the morning, the Kaiaraara 

Track had been transformed into a “Great Walk” – the steep 

slippery and rocky sections of old are now replaced with highly 

engineered track, steps and 5 person bridges. We descended past 

imposing volcanic landforms to the cries of kaka and the song of 

more tuneful birds – especially tui. It was sad to compare the two 

kauri dams after the disastrous 2014 storm damage with the 

higher kauri dam alone retaining some haphazard vertical 

http://www.twincoastcycletrail.kiwi.nz/
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components while the lower dam, which was until recently beautifully preserved, now comprises only some horizontal 

logs across the stream. Trish and I elected to take the route to 

Coopers Castle while the others continued on to the hut. This 

track was relentlessly upward and the open section was rather 

cryptic but we enjoyed the absence of steps and gravel highway 

as we romped up to the view of Port Fitzroy and the many 

islands.  

Returning to the main track we continued down reaching the 

bridge over the Kaiaraara Stream and the Kaiaraara Hut mid-

afternoon. Most of the others had headed off to Bush’s Beach for 

a well-deserved refreshing swim. Shortly afterwards number nine 

arrived at the hut admitting that he had not raised much of a 

sweat traversing the few kilometres from Fort Fitzroy after being 

relieved of considerable funds catching us up. The large hut was 

ours alone that night and it was great relaxing around the table 

over shared Christmas pudding and custard.  

The cloud was much higher the next morning as we set off along Forest Road before turning soon on to the South 

Fork Track. Our first milestone was a detour of several hundred metres following the shallow Kaiaraara Stream before 

returning to the track. This deviation, no doubt a result of storm damage, was a welcome change of pace as was the 

undoctored track for the rest of the morning. After quickly gaining height we found ourselves looking out across the 

stream valley to an impressive ridgeline that included Mts Hobson and Mt Heale. With the hut already visible at the 

base of the latter peak we had a relaxed morning tea before continuing along the ridge to arrive at 11am. 

What wonderful views - Mt Heale Hut is positioned to look out across the valley to Port Fitzroy with its many islands 

and to Little Barrier Island/Hauturu – although this island did not make its appearance until the following morning. 

From the helipad we could also see the beaches and lowlands of the east coast. After an early lunch Trish, Paul, 

Angela, Mike and I discovered that the most number of steps leading up to Mt Hobson/Hirakimata are on the Mt Heale 

side but despite our hopes of the cloud lifting - as the sun was breaking through occasionally - there was again no 

view.  Over the afternoon all made forays in various directions as the hut gradually filled and by early evening all beds 

were taken. Still we enjoyed another shared dessert of fruit, custard and chocolate. 

Our second day of kaka, tui and friends was topped by the calls of 

black petrel/taiko as darkness fell and then again in the morning. The 

rain, forecast for all 3 days, fell during the night but it was dry as we 

set off down the steps of the Peach Tree Track in the morning. Some 

light rain beset us as we approached the view of the massive Kaitoke 

wetland and it was still damp when we reached the Hot Springs now 

damned into a sizeable pool. Some opted to soak legs, some soaked 

whole bodies while others wandered on. Little distance remained – 

just a sidle of the Kaitoke Swamp – and we were out a little after 

midday. 

It was only five kilometres to Claris along the road where Lyndell, 

Ralph and Paul picked up their rental car in preparation for spending 

a few more days on the island. Most of us stopped at the cafe for 

beer or coffee followed by a visit to an art and craft shop, and the 

water babies had their last swim at Kaitoke beach. The remaining cloud was gone for our flight home making for a 

brilliant ending as we identified so many landmarks familiar to us all. 

We were Angela Chen, Astrid Crouth, Mike Denyer, Trish Hopkins, Lyndell & Ralph Lyon, Christine Major, Liana 

Meredith and Paul Williams. 

 
<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 

As I will be away in Nepal and not be able to produce the December magazine, Jill Dingle has kindly offered to 
do this for me. Can you please get your trip reports to Jill by 05 December at the latest so these will be ready 
prior to the December Club night on 11 December. Please email information to jill.dingle@gmail.com 
Many thanks -  Louis A   

mailto:jill.dingle@gmail.com
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Items of Interest 

 
  

 New Member 
 Eleanor Hughes 
 2 Burgundy Park Avenue 
 Henderson 
 P: 09 835 2003    
 M: 021 187 2868 
 E: eleanor.hughes@xtra.co.nz 

 
 

Membership changes - 
Welcome back member - Heather Brown, 12 Kingsland Ave, Kingsland. M: 022 3936590, Heather.brown@gmail.com 
Vazey’s new address – 72 Cliff View Drive, Green Bay (same phone number). 
John Walter’s new address- 16 Wairere Rd, Waitakere 078. Ph: 810 9111 
Cathy Gong’s corrected mobile – 021 278 6908 
Angus and Janice Crombie’s new email – janangus1@outlook.com       
      

     
 

<><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><><>< 
 

 

ONE BILLION plastic bottles are made everyday worldwide. 

They're one of the main sources of marine plastic pollution. 

New Zealand’s once-pristine coastlines and stunning beaches are under serious threat from plastic waste and by 
2050 there is predicted to be more plastic in the ocean than fish. 

In New Zealand we buy two billion plastic bottles each year and our waste and recycling systems are inadequate to 
deal with this. We recycle only 35-40% of plastic bottles, with the rest going to landfill or being littered, often being 
carried by water out to sea. 

The cost of this is on the environment and on the public, rather than on an industry who create polluting products. 

Thankfully there is a simple and effective way to deal with plastic pollution being introduced around the world; bottle 
deposit schemes. In Aotearoa NZ we have the legislation to set one up under the Waste Minimisation Act 2008, but 
there has been a lack of political will to do this. 

Join our campaign for the New Zealand Government to bring in Bottle Deposits, to clean up our land and sea, 
and keep our corner of the world truly beautiful! Visit  www.kiwibottledrive.nz for more information and the online 
petition. 
 

mailto:eleanor.hughes@xtra.co.nz
mailto:Heather.brown@gmail.com
https://kiwibottledrive.nz/take-action/
http://www.kiwibottledrive.nz/
https://kiwibottledrive.nz/
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The Committee including non- committee Assistants( last four). 

Peter Tuohy 
 

President 828 3274 tait@slingshot.co.nz 

Jill Engle 
 

Secretary 626 4325 jengle23a@vodafone.co.nz 

Lynne Flood 
 

Treasurer  622 0436  lynneflood.healthwise@gmail.com 

Louis Allerby Vice President/Editor 627 3110 louall@xtra.co.nz 
 

Louis Segedin 
 

Trip Coordinator 
 

817 6478 
 

louissegedin55@gmail.com 
 

Jim Daley 
 

Trip Coordinator Assistant 0272956052 james.daley@hotmail.co.nz 

John Miller  Marketing and 
New Members 

622 0436 jmiller1954@gmail.com 

Shirley Bulog 
 

Club night speakers 810 9303 sbulog@hotmail.com 
 

Chris Green Newsletter printing 838 5888 
 

cogreen@actrix.co.nz 
 

Joy Prebble 
 

Supper Host 813 5330 joyprebble@xtra.co.nz 

Geoff Yates 
 

Committee Member 8108456 yatesfamily13@gmail.com 

Tom Wood Locator Beacon holder 815 5795 trwood@xtra.co.nz 
 

Peter Tuohy Gear Steward 828 3274 tait@slingshot.co.nz 
 

Miriam Harwood Overdue parties 8189314 m007harwood@gmail.com 
 

Christine Major 
 

Webmaster 3784404 christinemajor25@gmail.com 

 
 

mailto:tait@slingshot.co.nz
mailto:jengle23a@vodafone.co.nz
mailto:lynneflood.healthwise@gmail.com
mailto:louall@xtra.co.nz
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mailto:joyprebble@xtra.co.nz
mailto:yatesfamily13@gmail.com
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mailto:tait@slingshot.co.nz
mailto:m007harwood@gmail.com
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